

Treasury, May 2020: 04/30/20 Balance \$262.78 ; April 2020 Activity \$0.00

3/31/20 Balance \$262.78

6/30/19 Balance \$915.95;

Public Safety, Gene Lynard: meeting cancelled, no report

Land Use: Dave & Dixie Johnston: Tree cutting on Ridge Dr address: Looking at City's web site the permit is for a driveway and supervised by the City. There should be no further concern at this time as I have briefed both Brendan and & Walter on it.

Case file LU 20-114487 TIR (L&C Transportation Impact study) was approved for potential future development. Previously reported as "Open for comment."

April 27 Council meeting: reaffirmed that they will hold public hearings for RIP but have not yet set a date for these hearings. [New date set for public hearing on possible amendments. City Council will hear public testimony on their amendments to the RIP proposals during a virtual meeting on June 3 at 2 p.m.]

The Staff Report for case [LU 19-168681 LDS](#) is now available on line.

Please reply directly to the Case Planner.

Laura DuVall, Hearings Clerk

The City of Portland - Bureau of Development Services

1900 SW 4th Avenue, Suite 5000, Portland, OR 97201

BDSHearingsClerk@portlandoregon.gov

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to ask if the Collins View neighborhood association have concerns and/or can support my concerns about a condo proposal on Lobelia St. I am extremely concerned about the proposed construction. I live two homes down from the home that will be torn down. I oppose this construction because adding 4 small condos with one garage each will (1) generate extra street parking in Lobelia St, and likely in front of my home; (2) this neighborhood does not have adequate public transportation for high density housing. As it is, we already contend with parking from Lewis & Clark students. I can attest to this as a home owner and as a professor in this school.

I will be attending the hearing, and I would like to voice my concerns. However, I do not want to be a lonely voice and I hope that the neighborhood association can help me and other concerned neighbors. Thanks, Pilar Hernandez-Wolfe

SWNI, Fran Laird: Nothing new to report from SWNI.

Parks, Brendan McGillicuddy: Just got off the SWNI Parks meeting, Highlights as follows:

- Parks budget showing a 4.5M shortfall for the fiscal year (again!). No measures to increase the funding or plans internally to increase the funding. Of note, the current scenario doesn't help.
- Brought up the new South Portland quadrant, how does it change language in the mission statement. Parks are now in a new "coalition" so to speak. How are they represented. Moved to further discussion at advice from SWNI.
- Action plan and goals approved. Sent to SWNI Executive Board.
- Friends groups added to the action plan.
- Brought up the negotiation of the new stewardship agreement for FoRVNA. Stating how no events have occurred in over 2 years. This could jeopardize a new agreement. Discussion relating to volunteering in NA's and parks, the need to have someone there for PPR to coordinate. Some disagreement on what constitutes volunteer effort.
- Other parks are seeing an uptick in activity. Rangers have been observed in other parks.
- Provided neighborhood report. Described the current situation in RVNA, illegal activities. Felt the committee members were abhorred to hear of the circumstances. Responded by stating report, report, report. This the only way to get the CoP to respond.
- Stated numerous neighbors had complained. Report it to the Ranger Call Center.
- Rangers appeared to be visiting but with no confirmation.

I can go into more detail if need be.

(No other reports at this time)